

INFORMATION SHEET FOR 12/04/2023
  
Agenda:
1. [bookmark: _Hlk149557314][bookmark: _Hlk152248979]The reason for the variance is that the placement would be outside of a trailer park and the trailer is older than five years old.  The Planning and Zoning Committee voted to not recommend going against the ordinance, therefore denying the variance and moving the decision to the council if they so choose to do so.  The statement made was that they did not want to set a precedent. Pictures are attached.  I have only seen pictures of the trailer I have not physically inspected the trailer. Attachment
2. Currently the area is zoned residential, and they are asking to change it to mixed use.  On the map the shaded area is the area in question.  The reason is that the owner of one of the properties in the area is looking to add a billboard in the area and has plans for future development that the current zone would be difficult to work with. It was stated that given the area around the portion in question is already partially commercial and residential it would fall more in line with what is there. Three of the properties in that area are commercial properties and the rest are residential. Attachment
3. Our ordinance allows for the maximum height of the signs to be 25 feet.  The variance request is to allow the billboard to be 35 feet, so it can be seen over passing trains. Information on the sign design has not been provided, however, it is to be an LED sign, the size is 2 – 10’ x 24’ faces, wedged shaped and 35 feet to the top of the sign.  It will be placed at the south end of N Flint Street on the west side of the road facing highway 59.  Permission from the State and railroad would be obtained prior to a permit being issued.
4. [bookmark: _Hlk152249895]Attachment
5. Some minor changes to keep us on track.  
6. Every year.  The amount is an estimate based on past performance.  It is only up about $4,000 from last year. Attachment
7. There is no reason to have all separate contracts for one entity doing the same thing at several places.  I have the agreement written as a total agreement but with the separate areas given for reference purposes. If we do not approve tonight, I can write separate contracts like in the past or we can put them out for bids. Attachment
8. Money has been received as part of a $23,000 grant with $10,000 going to Utilities for the same purpose in their meeting room.
9. We approved the work earlier but with the grant we have been able to upgrade the set-up.  The grant money was earmarked for this purpose so it could not be used for anything else. Attachment
10. Since Tiffanie is out until the Doctor releases her, this needs to be done.  This is by far the lowest price available and is also on a month-by-month contract, not a long-term commitment. Attachment
11. [bookmark: _Hlk152250845]Not for sale a fire hose. Attachment
12. This was approved in August: Attachment
Discussion and possible acceptance of construction of a 30’ by 40” Pavilion at Carson Park at a cost of approximately $70,000 to be paid by funds from Cherokee Nation.
EXECUTIVE SESSION
